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. PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE by Colin McCormick 

The Morris Gazette                                     
Official NewsleƩer of BriƟsh Motoring Club New Orleans                                             

September 6, 2024 

Welcome to the September edition of The Morris Gazette. In the past few days,   
summer seems to have relaxed its grip on us and brought about a tease of driving 
weather to come and a busy fall in British Motoring land.                                         

Nominations for our 2025 Board of Directors need to be in by September 24th so   
we can prepare the ballot and then vote at the October meetings and online. While 
many current board members have expressed an interest in returning, all board    
positions are open for nominations. Get your nominations in ASAP, and remember 
you can nominate yourself. Send nominations by email to our club Secretary,     
Chad Wicker, here: CWicker@itcglobal.com 

August 17th we had our traditional club anniversary party, a tour of the West Baton Rouge Museum with a 
catered lunch. Those who attended enjoyed an interesting venue and an excellent lunch. However,  the     
attendance was rather small for a club of some 200 folks. Please support our events in the future; the more 
of us you get to know, the more you will enjoy your British car. 
 

Car shows are coming at us fast in the next few weeks. Saturday, September 14th is the K of C Car Show at 
St. John's Church in Folsom. This is a very friendly group who added a "foreign car" class because they like 
our attention so much. September 14th also brings us the AACA Rally in New Roads.   
 

September 21st is Brits on the Bluff in Natchez. Our club always has a formidable presence there. Plan to 
join us for a group drive to Natchez on Friday. Check with your regional coordinator about the drive to Gloster 
from where you are, and read about the rest of the adventure on page 11. 
 

Sunday, September 29th is the Distinguished Gentleman's Drive in New Orleans, a benefit drive for men's 
health, especially prostate cancer and suicide prevention. Enjoy a police escorted tour around several New 
Orleans neighborhoods from City Park, ending at a lakefront restaurant.  Prostate cancer and men's mental 
health strike very close to home for me. 
 

Friday and Saturday October 4th & 5th is the Renaissance Euro Fest in Ridgeland, Mississippi. This event 
will showcase an outstanding group of European cars and many different marques. Saturday October 19th   
is the British Car Festival in Fairhope, Alabama with a group drive over there on Friday. We’ll give you more 
details on the drive as it gets closer. 
 

November 16th we’ll have our Memorial Rally on the backroads around Hammond, somewhat of a mid-point 
for our three groups. We’re working on the route now. 
 

And December 14th brings us again to participating in the Harahan Christmas Parade, followed immediately 
by our club’s Christmas party. This year we are renting a venue and hiring a caterer so all you have to do is 
show up with your Christmas spirit. Your club friends would love to see you there. 
 
Enjoy another edition of our newsletter, and I'll look for you out on the road. 

Keep calm and motor on. 
 
Colin McCormick 
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YOUR BMCNO 2024 BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

2024 Area Coordinators                                                        
South Shore Coordinators:                                                               
 Allen Bradley  Allen.E.Bradley123@GMail.Com                 
 Roger Jeffrey   RJRogerJeff@GMail.Com                               
 Andrew Doran XKE062@Yahoo.Com                                
North Shore Coordinator:                                                                    
 Benny Stiegler  BStieglerJr@GMail.Com                                                                                                                             
Baton Rouge Coordinator:                                                              
 Rick Huber  MLandRick@GMail.com                          
Motorcycles Coordinator:                                                                                 
 Milton Franklin  Densalprop@Cox.net 

Members at Large:                                                                        
Allen Bradley  Allen.E.Bradley123@GMail.Com                  
Andrew Doran XKE062@Yahoo.Com                                            
Bobby Spann  BobbySpann@AOL.Com                                              
Dan McGovern    DPMcG@Bellsouth.Net                                          
David Jones         Jonesjd533@GMail.Com                               
Rick Huber           MLandRick@Gmail.com                             
Roger Jeffrey        RJRogerJeff@Gmail.Com                                           

Get in touch with your 
BMCNO board members 
anytime by phone call, 
text, email or in person.                     

Visit our website 

Join our                                 
Facebook group 

The Morris Gazette                                     
Official NewsleƩer of BriƟsh Motoring Club New Orleans                                             

September 6, 2024 

 
President: Colin McCormick  ColinMcC65@GMail.Com 
Vice President: Greg Roussel  GregoryJr006@GMail.Com 
Secretary: Chad Wicker   CWicker@itcglobal.com  
Treasurer: Rachel Wicker   mortuary175@gmail.com                    
Newsletter Editor: Benny Stiegler  BStieglerJr@GMail.Com                                                                                                                             

https://www.bmcno.org/ 

https://www.facebook.comgroups/155483109234541/ 
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—Greg Roussel 

The fall car show season along with our Cars and Coffee gatherings and monthly meetings means 
there are multiple opportunities to get together with your BMCNO friends every week.   

KNIGHTS OF COLUMBUS CAR SHOW 
September 14th in Folsom. Let’s spend the 
day with our friends and show off our British 
cars on the beautiful St. John the Baptist 
Church grounds. Cars, food, prizes, and a great 
place to be on a Saturday. See the flyer on 
page 22. 

BRAACA Rally on September 14th Club member 
Wally Waguespack and The Baton Rouge Chapter of 
the Antique Automobile Club of America have invited us 
to join them for their fall rally, a 100 mile tour of Bayou 
State backroads beginning in New Roads at 9 a.m. The 
day will conclude with awards and lunch at a restaurant. 
Come Friday and stay for the night. Find more info and 
the registration form on pages 23 and 24. 

BRITS ON THE BLUFF in Natchez        
Saturday, September 21st  Mississippi English 
Motoring Club’s 27th annual show. Many of our 
club members are driving up on Friday and will 
spend the weekend. Find  our adventurous  
travel plans on page 8, and show information 
and the registration form on page 25. 

DISTINGUISHED GENTLEMAN’S DRIVE 
September. 29th. A day for our classic cars our 
most elegant style, uniting for men’s health. Pre-
1980 cars and dapper drivers from all around the 
world will rally to raise funds for men’s health. 
There’s still time to sign up. Find more info, links 
and how to get involved by driving or sponsoring 
our driver’s on page 12. 
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BRITISH CAR FESTIVAL October 19th in   
Fairhope, Alabama. Another weekend trip many    
of our members enjoy. It’s presented by the South 
Alabama British Car Club, and their show will      
celebrate 65 years of Mini. Mini gets Medicare!  
Find their flyer on page 28. Registration and more 
info at https://sabcc.org/british-car-festival. 

RENAISSANCE EURO FEST CAR SHOW      
October 4th and 5th in Ridgeland MS. It’s the    
17th annual event at Renaissance at Colony Park,        
and will be a big event with many visitors. Folks from    
our club and others will be displaying many British       
and European cars. Make plans to attend. Registration 
and info at http://www.euro-fest.net/ and on page 27  
of this newsletter. 

Motorcycle Swap Meet and Vintage Bike 
Show October 5th and 6th in Slidell. It’s the Antique 
Motorcycle Club of America’s annual show at The Blue 
Crab Restaurant. The Swap Meet will be both days and 
the Vintage Bike Show will be on Saturday 10 to 2. 
Read more on pages 13 and 14. 

BMCNO MEMORIAL RALLY November 16th. 
Our Memorial Rally has been held nearly every year 
of our club’s existence. The tradition began soon 
after club founder Eldridge Reynolds died in a No-
vember, 1978 automobile accident. This year’s rally 
will be in and around Hammond, America. 

HARAHAN CHRISTMAS PARADE AND 
BMCNO CHRISTMAS PARTY December 14th.   

The parade is at noon and our party at the Harahan 
Senior Center will be after the parade from 2 ‘til 5. 
Dress for the occasion as your best self, and maybe 
your best elf, and drive your British car in the parade, 
or please join us at the party to celebrate the holidays. 
Food and drink provided by BMCNO. 
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South Shore                                                                                                                                                                          
First and third Saturday of every month 8 a.m. Chateau Coffee Café, 139 Allen Toussaint Blvd, N.O.         
NorthShore                                                                                                                                                                        
Every Saturday at 8 a.m., Liz’s Where Y’at Diner 2500 Florida St, Mandeville                                                        
Baton Rouge                                                                                                                                                                             
Every Saturday at 7 a.m., The Warehouse Restaurant, 12328 S Choctaw Dr, Baton Rouge 

Baton Rouge                                                                                                                                             
2nd Tuesday of the month                                                                                           
Dinner at 6, Meeting starts at 7 p.m.                                                                       
Cafe American, 7521 Jefferson Hwy at Lobdell, BR        
Northshore                                                                                                                                                 
3rd Wednesday of the month                                                         
Dinner at 6, Meeting starts at 7 p.m.                                    
Coscino’s Italian Grill, 1809 N Causeway, Mandeville   
South Shore                                                                                                                                               
Last Tuesday of the month                                                                                 
Dinner at 6, Meeting starts at 7 p.m.                                                                                                                                  
Original Italian Pie, 5650 Jefferson Hwy, Harahan 
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September 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
1 2 3 4 5 6 7    N.O, NS & BR  

Cars & Coffee  

8 9 10  BR Meeting     11 12 13 14   Cars & Coffee        

BR & NS                   
St. John’s Car Show              
New Roads Rally             

15 16 17 18   Mandeville               
Meeting         

19 20  Drive to  
Natchez 

21  NS  BR and N.O.   

Cars & Coffee            
Brits on the Bluff        

22 23 24   Harahan        
Meeting 

25 26 27         
Covington Final           
Friday 

28  Cars & Coffee BR 

& NS 

29 Distinguished 
GentlemanÕs 
Drive 

30      

October 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 
  1 2 3 4 5    N.O, NS & BR  

Cars & Coffee  
Euro Fest               
AMCA Bike Show 

6 7 8   BR Meeting     9 10 11 12   Cars & Coffee        

BR & NS                    

13 14 15 16 17 18  Drive to 
Fairhope 

19  N.O, NS & BR  
Cars & Coffee 
Fairhope British 
Car Festival 

20 21 22 23 24 25          
Covington Final           
Friday 

26  Cars & Coffee        

BR & NS                    

27 28 29   30 31   
Harahan                
Meeting 

Mandeville               
Meeting         
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Roger Jefferies did his "British Car Jeopardy" game. 
It was on the TV and he could click on any item on 
the board. That was so cool! One person started and 
got to answer the question, but if wrong the first hand 
that went up got to answer. We had over a dozen 
British car experts in the room and   Annette Franklin 
won! Milton was second place and Debra Landry, the 
only other woman there came in 3rd!  Annette won a 
$25 Shell gift card. 

Wow, what a fun meeting August 13th in Baton Rouge! Rick went over upcoming events including our 
club’s birthday at the West Baton Rouge Museum in Port Allen. Wally told us about the AACA Rally he is 
putting on September 14th. It will be 100 miles and you have to pre-register.   

Milton had a "show-and-tell" on the Midget project. After they 
changed floats, fuel pumps, regulators and filters, Rick finally 
called John Twist. When he mentioned they had cleaned and 
then put the Eastwood coating on the inside of the gas tank,  
John said, "You sealed up the screen on the pickup tube!"     
Sure enough — Milton had the offending pickup screen to  
show us at the meeting, and it was sealed up pretty good!    
And that wasn’t the only fun part! 

Rick, Bobby, Les, Tom Miller and Keith drove their LBCs, so afterward we moved to the parking lot to    
check out the cars and a little more conversation before heading home.  

August 20th in Mandeville was another fun club gathering with a 
large crowd filling the room at Coscino’s. Benny talked about some 
obscure and RLBCs (really little British cars) like the 1959 Bond 
Minicar and the chain-drive Berkeley cars. What’s better, one wheel   
in the front,  or one in the back? 

Colin McCormick filled everyone in on club business regarding       
regalia, name badges, our upcoming board elections and our 2025 
British Motoring Festival March 29th.  

Then, after going over all of our upcoming club events, Roger Jeffrey 
led us in a game of his British Car Reverse Jeopardy! At the end of 
the enthusiastic competition, Carol Benson had accumulated the 
most cash to win the game! THANKS, ROGER!! 

In Harahan on August 27th Allen Bradley did an outstanding job   
hosting and leading our monthly meeting. We mostly discussed        
our plans for the many upcoming events, especially the September 
20th convoy to Brits on the Bluff in Natchez, and the Distinguished 
Gentlemen's Drive on Sunday, September 29th. 
 
Everyone was made aware that nominations for all twelve of our   
Board of Directors positions are now open. We’re encouraging      
members to put their name in the hat, and we talked about how        
being a member of the Board isn't extremely difficult and not very    
time consuming. Keith Vezina wrapped up the meeting with a lively  
discussion of everyone’s car projects. 
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Meanwhile in Baton Rouge, what a great crowd at breakfast this 
morning! We had four tables full of people and seven LBCs in the  
parking lot. Plus the Landry's drove their Metro and Danny B came     
in his Ford 4x4. We finished solving the world's problems that we       
didn’t get to last week, talked about the club Birthday Party at the  
WBR Museum, talked about our cars and the "Spridget" project, all 
while dining on good food! The weather was nice with low humidity 
this morning. All the Cushman boys rolled in and joined us around 8.                                 
       —Roving Reporter  
 

Awesome cars at BMCNO Cars and Coffee in Mandeville this morning. Allan Maxwell showed up in his 
"new" Jaguar Neiman Marcus Edition XK8, and Bob Hurst drove up in an incredible 1936 Railton with a      
Hudson L-head straight-8 engine. That quickly got everyone's attention, never mind Mike Glore's McLaren   
and Bill Lacher's TR3 parked next to it. After breakfast, five drivers went on a 50 mile keep-up-with-Karl        
Keiger cruise. We stopped by a big pond along the way for a photo-op.   —Meandering Muckraker 
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September 20th Drive to Natchez for Brits on the Bluff   
by Danny Varnado 

  

 
   

 

Dana and I are planning on leaving our house in Watson   
at 8:45. Anyone wanting to travel with us is more than    
welcome to meet us here. Our Northshore and Southshore 
coordinators will let you know where and when to begin  
Friday’s drive  to Gloster. Otherwise, you can meet us in 
Gloster at 10:15, or at the Restaurant at 11:30. 

Cheers,                                                                                                                    
Danny Varnado 

For our Friday, September 20th drive to the English Motoring Club 
of Mississippi’s Brits on the Bluff, we are planning to meet other 
adventurous parties at the B-Kwik Food Mart on Highway 33 in 
Gloster, Mississippi at or around 10:15 a.m. Then we’ll depart the 
B-Quik at 10:30 and continue north on Highway 33 to Highway 61, 
then north to “The Old Country Store” and restaurant in Lorman,    
Mississippi. The plan is to arrive there between 11:30 and 11:45. 
In order to stay close to our schedule, the drive from Gloster to 
the Old Country Store will be at the posted speed limit. 

After lunch, we’ll take a 20 minute drive to the Windsor Ruins for a look around 
and photo opp. From the Ruins, we’ll head south, pick up the Natchez Trace and 
head to the Emerald Mound, the second-largest Mississippian Period ceremonial 
mound in the United States. The last time that I visited the Emerald Mound (many 
years ago), the one mile road from the Trace to the mound was rather rough.       
If the road is still bad, those not wanting to venture down it can continue south on 
the Natchez Trace an additional 13 miles to the Natchez Grand Hotel. 

For those wanting to make the drive at a more leisurely pace, or any other way, 
you can certainly plan your route and times accordingly. But we do hope you’ll 
join us in Natchez for Brits on the Bluff. If you’re not entering a British car in the 
show, you could drive up on Saturday, see the show and then head back home. 

Map of the drive from Gloster: https://maps.app.goo.gl/gHRdMHBSdrSXNJt19 
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September 29th 

How to register: 

Visit the website at https://
www.gentlemansdrive.com/ 

Click “Register” 

Create an account and sign 
up for the New Orleans Drive 

The Distinguished Gentleman's Drive 2024 is right around the corner!  
We have a nice group of BMCNO members signed up to drive and     
raise funds for men’s health. If you haven’t registered yet, there’s still 
time. Just follow the link, sign up and raise funds. If you’re not driving, 
you can still participate by sponsoring our club members and others.  

We will be arriving at Cafe' Du Monde in City Park around 9 a.m. with 
plenty of time for coffee and beignets. Parking for the event will be 
across the street in the Tricentennial parking lot. Please arrive early to 
enjoy some coffee and fellowship with other participants!  

At 10:00 a.m. we will hand out awards for best dressed and most 
funds raised. The drive will begin at 10:30, and will be a procession-
style ride with a police escort. The 1-hour drive will take us through 
the most charming parts of New Orleans, with many smiles and 
waves from residents and tourists alike! We will reach our destination,      
The Blue Crab Restaurant on the Lakefront, at approximately 11:30. 
There, we will be able to enjoy lunch and purchase commemorative 
posters! See y'all at the drive!  

New Orleans All-Star 
Drivers 

Mike Anderson 

Matthew Bailey 

Allen Bradley 

Billy Callaway 

Matt Candler 

Dale Cash 

Jim Clark 

Bob Gordon 

Freddie Hebert 

Cliff Kenwood 

Chris Landry 

Colin McCormick 

James Minge 

Chris Savoy 

Tony Serro 

Benny Stiegler 

Keith Vezina 

 

Sponsor The Distinguished Gentleman’s Drive. This link will take you directly to our New Orleans drivers: 

                       https://www.gentlemansdrive.com/sponsor/country/united+states?drive_id=58 
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The Vintage Bike Show will be on Saturday, October 5th from 10 a.m. til 2 p.m. All motorcycles 25 years 
or older are invited to enter the Bike Show on Saturday ($5 bike registration). What a deal! 

by Milton Franklin 

All BMCNO motorcycle enthusiasts, please note that the  
Antique Motorcycle Club of America (AMCA) will have its 
annual Motorcycle Swap Meet and Vintage Bike Show at 
The Blue Crab Restaurant, 118 Harbor View Court in Slidell 
on the 5th and 6th of October, with free admission and  
parking in a lovely setting. 

The Swap Meet will be both days from 10 a.m. to 5 p.m. 
Free vendor space for any old bikes, parts or bike related 
accessories is available. All brands and years are welcome 
at Swap Meet. So, bring your stuff to the meet, possibly 
turn it into cash and free up some storage space.  

All BMCNO members, please note that the AMCA group  
was instrumental in bringing their bikes to our own British         
Motoring Festival this year, and we would like to see you at 
this venue. It should be a great show and swap meet, with 
an excellent restaurant and all expected amenities on site.  

Also, anyone with British bikes please consider joining 
BMCNO and/or AMCA. Although there are fewer numbers  
of British bikes than cars, they were certainly prevalent “In 
the Day.” So bring them out restored or not, or just come see 
the show. As with the LBCs, the old bikes were works of art, 
and surely will be appreciated by young and old alike. 

Hope to see you there! 

Milton Franklin 

 Deep South    
Chapter 76 
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More  B M C N O  C a r s  a n d  C o f f e e  August 17th 
In N.O. this morning, it was warm, 
but I think I can feel a bit of autumn 
in the air! Nine members attended 
the Brits and Breakfast for bench 
tech and car talk. We followed that 
with a visit to the Cars and Coffee 
New Orleans meet at the Lakefront. 
Great turnout for the C&C there, 
with at least 100 splendid vehicles 
on display!   —FlashBob 

On the Northshore, Richard Kirkland was photographed at the gauntlet of red lights early this morning in 
Mandeville. His XK 140 and a good number of other cool British cars gathered in the parking lot around 
Liz’s Where Y’at. Inside BMCNO friends enjoyed hot coffee and breakfast while talking mostly about cars, 
but also about upcoming events, friends and family, things we’ve seen online and the usual discussion of 
various medical devices. After breakfast some headed off to Port Allen for our club’s anniversary party. 
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Thanks to our Baton Rouge group for hosting a great 47th Anniversary Party, especially Debra Landry, 
Rick and Mary Lynne Huber, and everyone else that pitched in! Think about it. When our club started, you 
could buy a brand new MGB or Triumph Stag! A few dozen folks came from the New Orleans, Northshore 
and Baton Rouge areas to tour the historic museum and it’s turn of the 20th Century buildings, and then 
stay for a luncheon get-together. Cathy and Mark Greensfelder were recognized as being  the members 
present that have been in the club the longest, joining in 1995! 
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Hi All, 
I am coordinating some of the drivers for the upcoming Vicari Auto Auction held during Cruisin’ the Coast 
on Thursday, October 10th  through Saturday, October 12th in the Mississippi Coast Coliseum and          
Convention Center in Biloxi.   
 
You should be able to drive any or all of the three days if you’d like. Normally they have been paying us 
$20.00 an hour, but no guarantees on money yet. They generally also pay for food on Saturday. You need 
to be there by 8:00 AM and will work until approximately 6:00 PM each day. See the general auction infor-
mation at: https://www.vicariauction.com/. 
 
Parking is not a problem that early in the morning. I usually park in the garage off to the side of the conven-
tion center. Getting home takes some time because Cruisin’ the Coast will be in full swing in the evenings. 
 
If you are interested in driving please contact me by email DPMcG@Bellsouth.Net and let me know which 
days you’d like to drive. I will need your full name, and full address to mail the check if we get paid, your    
email address and cellphone number. 
 
It is very helpful, but not absolutely mandatory, that you know how to drive a manual transmission. If you 
can’t drive a manual please let me know that as well. 
Thanks, 
Dan McGovern 

Biloxi Vicari Auction Drivers Needed        
         by Dan McGovern 

Nominations are open for British Motoring Club New 
Orleans’ 2025 Board of Directors. Become more involved in 
our club by submitting your name for consideration. Board meetings 
are held once a month on Skype and usually last about an hour.  

Board positions to be voted on are President, Vice President,       
Treasurer, Secretary, Newsletter Editor and eight Members-at-Large. 

Nominations are being accepted through September 24th and voting 
will take place at our monthly meetings in October and by email. 

Submit your nomination by emailing Club Secretary Chad Wicker       
at CWicker@itcglobal.com. 



 18 

The Morris Gazette    British Motoring Club New Orleans    September, 2024 

Covington Columbia Street Final Friday Block Party 
Our June and July Final Friday’s were rain-outs, and it didn’t look good August 30th. It was still drizzling 
right before 6 p.m., but four diehards represented BMCNO as the weather cleared for a while, and many    
of  our club members came by to join the party. The public always shows great interest in our cars and   
they come with many questions, and quite a few reminisce about when they had a LBC. They’re always   
told “Get one and join our club!” Ian’s Aston Martin got a lot of attention, as it should. See you next time! 

The rain that held off for Final Friday was back with us Saturday 
morning. Over a dozen BMCNO members still came out to enjoy the 
company and the hot coffee, but only Allan Maxwell in his Mini and 
Preston Marx in his Jensen Healey braved the weather in LBCs.   
Preston said his top doesn’t leak. Are we sure that’s a British car? 

 August 31st                   
Cars and Coffee 
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Tech Tip                                                         
Pozidriv and Phillips                           

by Dan McGovern 

Many of you may already know this, but I didn’t know.                                                                                         
Most screws on British cars are Pozidriv, not Phillips.                                                                                     
I ordered a Pozidriv screw driver and it definitely works better on the car! 
  
Some general info… 
  
Pozidriv (PZ) and Phillips (PH) screws are both cross-shaped, but have some key differences: 
  
Cross pattern: Phillips screws have a simple cross pattern with straight slots that meet in the center of 
the screw head. Pozidriv screws have a similar cross pattern, but with an additional smaller cross at a 
45-degree angle to the main cross. 

For a more detailed look, here is a link to an article from the February 1996 Austin Healey Magazine              
on Barney Gaylord’s MGA Guru website:  https://mgaguru.com/mgtech/tools/ts101a.htm     

 And more than you’d probably like to know about drives here: https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/List_of_screw_drives  

Grip: Pozidriv screws have smaller indentations at the corners of the main cross, which are designed to   
provide better grip and prevent the screwdriver from slipping out. 
  
Torque capacity: Pozidriv screws have a higher torque capacity than Phillips screws, making them better   
for heavy-duty applications. Pozidriv screws are also less likely to slip or "cam-out" when higher torque        
is applied. 
  
Screwdriver type: Phillips screws require a specific Phillips screwdriver to prevent damage to the screw 
head. Pozidriv screws can be installed with either Pozidriv or Phillips screwdrivers. But you should use a 
Pozidriv screwdriver on Pozidriv screws, because with high torque applied, the Philips screwdriver will   
damage Pozidriv screws,  
  
Origin: Phillips screws were introduced in 1936–37. Pozidriv screws were patented by GKN Screws and  
Fasteners in 1962 after the patent for the Phillips head expired, but have been used much longer than that 
in an effort to address the issue of cam-out. Pozidriv screws are more commonly used in Europe, while   
Phillips screws are more popular in the U.S. 
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We’ve been working with others to increase the number of BriƟsh Motorcycle owners. If you or        an-
yone knows someone who owns a BriƟsh Motorcycle please contact them about parƟcipaƟng in our 
club. Milton Franklin, Baton Rouge, would like to organize motorcycle events for owners of BriƟsh    
Motorcycles. Harley groups are always cruising the roads so we would like to start BriƟsh motorcycle 
cruises. We would also like to increase the number of motorcycles at our Annual Car Show. So…
ConƟnue to look for BriƟsh motorcycles to tell them about our club, and give out our business cards or 
direct them to our website. If you need more please contact Milton Franklin at densalprop@cox.net.  

The Morris Gazette    British Motoring Club New Orleans    September, 2024 
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https://indianatriumphcars.regfox.com/2024-
vintage-triumph-register-national-convention 
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More on next page 
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Baton Rouge AACA Rally Registration page 2  
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Have spares to spare? Or bits to share?        
Or a car for sale? Put it in next month’s   
newsletter. Send it to BMCNO Newsletter, 
bstieglerjr@gmail.com. 

1994 Jaguar XJS 

45k miles, 3rd owner, new refrig. comp, new alternator, 
battery, new brake calipers, rotors, brake hoses, master 
cylinder, spark plugs, distributor, belts, rear end fluid 
coolant transmission fluid and brake fluid done and oil 
change Mobil one 5000 miles ago. Mechanically great, 
body great, paint 8.7 out of 10. New tires only 5000 
miles old !!  $15k obo, willing to negotiate!! Gregory J 
Roussel gregoryjr006@gmail.com or call 985-789-4123. 

Selling my ‘72 Triumph TR6 and wanted to     
offer it to the club before listing. Very nice 
car!! Call or email Darrin Forte in Madisonville                   
985-302-6022. dforte@garrisonyount.com   

I have a set MG spoked rims in 
excellent condition for sale Call 
Dennis D'Aunoy in Metairie at              
504 906 6293. 
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More Classified Ads and Spares For Sale 

1971 MG Midget,  highly modified, 
digital gauges, new tires and brakes. 
Runs great, over 15k Invested. Make 
Offer. Call Rex 504-220-6988.  

1963 AH 3000, red, steel dash/roll up 
windows,  289 V8, 5 speed runs and 
drives.  Call Pete at 225-975-3950             
in Baton Rouge. 

***2015 Jaguar XJL*** 

  
Sapphire, 96,500 miles but like new.    
$13,000  VIN SAJWA2GZ0F8V90221 
Located in Oak Hills BR               
Call Peter Kovacs   504-352-5550 

September 29th 
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We welcome all new members Join our club using this form                   
or online at https://www.bmcno.org/join-bmcno. 

Membership—$30 per year due July 1st 

https://www.bmcno.org/join-bmcno/ 

https://www.bmcno.org/home/by-laws/ 


